







August 15, 2008

Case Number 07-1080-GA-AIR

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio Attn: Docketing Division 180 E Broad Street Columbus, OH 43215

Dear Public Utilities Commission of Ohio,

We would like to express our objections to the proposed delivery price increase to Vectren Energy Delivery of Ohio. We has home owners have always did what we could to reduce our energy costs, by replacing all our windows, including basement windows, installed a high efficient furnace, increased our insulation and reduce the temperature in hour home to 69 degrees regardless of the temperature outside. Despite all we do our energy cost for the 2008-09 are projected by Vectren to increase another \$40 a month without the delivery increase from Vectren Energy Delivery Increase and who knows what DPL will do with the electric rates. Being on a fixed income, it is becoming harder and harder to stay in our home. We all must live to within our budgets, except big business that continually pass their costs on to us, and then we must adjust our budgets, by cutting out food, medicine and other essentials.

Please STOP this increase. Many wonder why the Ohio population is decreasing, well with jobs leaving the state the working population must follow the jobs and those one fixed incomes need to find a cheaper place to live, so we follow our children or move to a state that has lower energy costs.

We would love to attend the public meeting in Dayton on September 4, but we are forced by the high prices of gasoline and other items to limit our driving only to doctor appointments and the grocery store.

Gelen Stoyduck

Respectfully,

Roger and Helen Heyduck

PUCO

This is to certify that the images appearing are an accurate and complete reproduction of a case file document delivered in the regular course of business, Technician Date Processed 8/19/2008.